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Sabbatical Leave

Dear friends in Christ,

I have been preparing for sabbatical leave. The dates: May 1 — July 24, 2020. When I first brought the idea to the
Council and my pastoral support team, sabbatical was in the distant future! Now plans are taking shape. I’'m looking
forward to the different pace and the different space that sabbatical will give me. Here’s a quote from “Clergy
Renewal: the Alban Guide to Sabbatical Planning”

The question here is what part of the holy do you need to cultivate? What is your learning style?
What challenges you?

Sabbatical is a time to receive, to be nurtured, to dig deeper into yourself, your relationship with
God, and your own roots and stories, so that you can be renewed, refreshed, and revitalized by the
breath of God. Use the creative juices inside you for your journey with the Holy. Let the restlessness
be creative. Risk allowing the Spirit to move in you, to call more from you.

In short, sabbatical renewal leave typically includes time for rest, travel, prayer, study, renewing
relationships, worship, and living in different cultures.

This is a good way for anyone to approach all of life as a disciple of Jesus to whatever extent possible. A common
theme I’m picking up in my planning is the need to receive. At the risk of feeling selfish and greedy, I think it’s time
to pay more attention to what I receive daily from God, from family and friends, congregation and community, and the
world. I think my default setting for self-understanding as pastor is that [ am called to be a provider: preaching,
teaching, empowering others, caring for others... all this puts me in the position of “giver.” It makes sense, since |
receive compensation for my work and have gone to school for this kind of work and service. I confess, I do
sometimes feel like [ am trying to create a product for consumption by the membership.

But as a community we are called to model a different culture. I always want Grace to be a place of rest and renewal
and acceptance for all, of pausing to be filled up by the Spirit, a place where folks can be inspired to live in service to
the world, not as a work requirement but as a response to the free gift of grace and love given through Jesus. As one of
the organizers and workers to create that kind of space, discipleship becomes my occupation — my work. Sabbatical for
me is a time to reboot, reset, reorient so I can remember and be strengthened by God, the source of life. A Jewish
scholar named Abraham Heschel pointed out that workdays are meant to be inspired by the sabbath day. When one’s
being is only defined by what they do, there’s an emptiness. When one’s doing can be built on one’s being, there’s
fullness. For me, it’s tricky to maintain that frame of mind, because the holy and sacred are most of my workday.

Now, it’s time to receive and get a clearer idea of my being. I will build back up from there.

My days off in February: 3, 10, 17, 24.

Together! Pastor James Aalgaard
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To proclaim and celebrate the gospel of Jesus Christ through word and sacraments so that a community of
believers is created, trained, nurtured, and sent into mission.




“We Are Church, We Are Called: 50-40-10”
From the desk of

This year, the ELCA is lifting up a significant celebration: “We Are Church, We Are
Intern Jenna ’ S b4 g

Called: 50-40-10.” The year 2020 marks the anniversary of three prominent milestones
in our church’s history: 50 years of ordaining* caucasian women, 40 years of ordaining
women of color and 10 years of ordaining LGBTQIA+ persons. (Not sure what “ordaining” means? See below.)

As a pastoral intern, I have the opportunity to create some kind of “project” during my year at Grace Lutheran. I
believe this celebration of the ELCA is important, so I’ve decided to adopt it as a kind of framework for my intern
project. I’'m expanding the focus to include lay people (that is, non church workers - all the people of the church) who
have experienced being “on the margins,” especially women and LGBTQIA+ persons**. In a recent sermon, I shared
the idea that we all receive a kind of “ordination” in our baptism; I’d like to move forward with that idea in the spirit
of “We Are Church, We Are Called.”

Over the next several months, I invite you to join me in reflecting upon what it means to be “on the margins” in our
church and greater community and ask ourselves how we can more fully live into the truth that “We Are ALL Church,
We Are ALL Called.” This will take shape in a number of different ways and unfold more as we go along, together.

Here are a few places where we will lift up ideas and conversation around “We Are Church, We Are Called”:
e RIC Sunday, held on January 26
e Grace Readers book club (currently reading “Dear Church” by Lenny Duncan), Wednesdays at 6:30PM
o “Epiphany” youth retreat (with guest speaker & musician Rachel Kurtz), Feb 21-23
e QGuest preacher Jamie Bruesehoff, March 8
e QGrace Lutheran women’s retreat, March 13-15
e “We Are Church, We Are Called” Sunday, date TBD

I hope these next few months will be a time of celebration, introspection and greater understanding as we lift up “We
Are Church, We Are Called” together. If you have any questions or ideas about how we can do that, please don’t
hesitate to reach out! Email me at intern@glcwen.org.

*Ordination is an official rite given by the [ELCA] church when one becomes a pastor (so I, Intern Jenna, say I’'m
“working towards ordination” since I’'m not there, just yet). It’s a kind of “external call” that formally takes place
when one receives their “first call” at a church or church organization after completing seminary (and a few other
things - but [ won’t get into that).

**] do believe Grace Lutheran is already having some
of these conversations, especially as we go through the
RIC (“Reconciling in Christ”) Program. I’m excited to

build upon that. For more information on “Reconciling
in Christ,” visit https://www.reconcilingworks.org/ric

We Are Church,
We Are Called

50+40°10

For more information on the “We Are Church, We Are
Called: 50-40-10" celebration of the ELCA, visit
https://www.elca.org/50yearsofordainedwomen




FAITH FORMATION

LIFELONG LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES

February 2 - 9:30 a.m. February 16 - 9:30 a.m.
PreK/K: The Disciples PreK/K - High School: No Classes
1 -12™ : Creative Corner Adults: Acts Bible Study

Adult: Acts Bible Study
February 23 - 9:30 a.m.
PreK/K: The Good Samaritan

February 9 - 9:30 a.m. 1 -6™ Grade: Creative Corner
PreK/K: Queen Esther 6th - 12th Grade: St. Joe’s Catholic Church Visit
1 -12"™ Grade: Speaker - Women’s Jail Ministry Adults: Acts Bible Study

Adult: Acts Bible Study

Revisiting the past...

For three years (2009 —2011), Grace Lutheran hosted a week- long VBS- Arts Festival during the summer, and it was
a huge success. We will be revisiting that program this August and are looking for folks to share their interests, crafts
and skills. In the past we have offered: Stained glass, Advanced art, Arts and crafts, Music (all sorts), Liturgical
Dance, Beginning Cooking, Knitting, Beginning Sewing, and Sports. I am sure we could add to this list. The
tentative dates are August 10-14. If you are interested in being a part of the festival please contact Beth.
youthandfamily@glcwen.org

Arts Festival 2009




Valentines

Each year we send valentines to college students, military personnel and other far-flung friends of Grace. The
valentines will be in the narthex on Sunday, February 9, for you to sign. Please take a minute to add a greeting
or simply sign your name. We’ll add some treats and send the love to our siblings in Christ who are away
from home.

Holden Evening Prayer Around the World
A vespers service written by Marty Haugen

Once a year Holden invites Villagers across the globe to come together through
participation in the Holden Evening Prayer. Together, we seek to support and draw
strength from one another, reaffirming our values as people who have been called,
equipped, and sent, and supporting each other’s work in environmental stewardship and
justice for all people. Join us here at Grace on Wednesday, February S at 5:15 p.m., as
we pray this vespers service with people around the world. Following the service,
please join us for an "Around the World" potluck.

Grace Lutheran Women’s Retreat
March 13 - 15
Grunewald Guild
$170 per person
(shared room, programming, Saturday meals and Sunday brunch)

Sign up on the bulletin board outside the workroom. Checks can be
made out to GLC with “Women’s Retreat” in the memo line and are
due to Finance Manager (Roxanne) by March 4.

Lenten Soup Suppers

Join us for our weekly Lenten Soup Suppers, each Wednesday during Lent, beginning
March 4. Volunteers are needed to provide soup, bread/rolls and clean up. Sign-up
sheets will be available in the narthex in mid-February for your convenience. Meals will
be served at 5:45 p.m.




SOCIAL CONCERNS TEAM

Sleeping Mats

As part of our Cross Generational Faith Formation Project this year we will be putting
together several sleeping mats for the homeless. We will be working on them during
the Faith Formation Classes in between the Sunday Services and on the last Friday of
the month from 7pm. to 11pm. We are desperately in need of people to cut and tie the
grocery bag strips together to make “plarn” (plastic yarn) so we can start to crochet the strips together to make the
mats. For more information, contact Beth Smallbeck at 509-663-2189, email youthandfamily@glcwen.org, or Kay
Fisher at 509-669-3220, email threefishers@nwi.net.

... Undie Sunday — February 9", 2020
{ W\; For Valentine’s Day the Social Concerns Team will be collecting white underwear for the Women’s
£ Jailhouse Ministry. We will need underpants, socks, sport bras and t-shirts. It just must be white.
We will also be collecting underwear for the men at Powerhouse Ministries. They could use any color of
socks, underpants, boxers plus white t-shirts. There will be a collection box in the Narthex. For more

information contact Kay Fisher at 509-669-3220, email:threefishers@nwi.net.

It’s Noisy Offering time!

On March 1%, the Social Concerns Team will be distributing boxes that you can decorate and put 3
your loose change in for those who are in need. So, it’s time to start saving all your loose coins from ﬁﬂ
your pockets, shoes, socks, drawers, underneath the bed, the sofa and car seats. Wherever you can '
find it, collect it and put it in your decorated loose change box and bring it back to the church on
March 29 where a Social Concerns Team member will be collecting them. So, start collecting all
those coins!!! For more information contact Jolane Guthrie at 509-669-9309, email:
jolaneg@live.com or Barbara Tilly at 509-679-3900, email: bbtilly@nwi.net.

Food Drive

This March to go along with our hunger emphasis month we will be collecting food items for those in need. These
items will be distributed throughout our community. Items that we are looking for, but the expiration date has not
expired, include: Cold Cereal, Instant oatmeal, food bars, Instant Mac and Cheese, paper towels, toilet paper, canned
tuna, canned chicken, cold lunch items, ready to eat and heat meals, shampoo, conditioner, hand soap,
& body wash, lotion, cup of noodles, peanut butter, jelly, bread, butter, cookies and crackers. These
items will be taken to the Chelan-Douglas Community Action Council Food Bank. They then
(@ distribute these items all over Chelan and Douglas Counties. For a more detailed list please look in the
;ff:::f.:;;; Narthex. For more information please contact Mike Sweeney at 360-533-4486, email:
Sweence@gmail.com or Bob Bartlett at 598-888-7991, email: bobbartlett1@outlook.com.

Friday Night Bingo

The second Friday of each month at 6:30pm the Social Concerns Team sponsors a Bingo
game night for those that have special needs. Approximately 20 individuals show up and
the program runs for 1'% hours. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Jolane
Guthrie at 509-669-9309. There is also a need for prizes. Any trinkets will do. A box labeled “Bingo Pr1zes 1s in
the narthex. For more information contact Jolane Guthrie at 509-669-9309, email: jolaneg@live.com or Joyce Owens
at 509-393-2686, email: cjoyceowens44(@gmail.com.




ank you

Thank you to everyone for
keeping our kitchen clean!

Grace Lutheran,

The Hat Project

Thanks to the many donations of yarn, The Hat Project has been able to make more
than 9,000 hats for local children. The Hat Project really appreciates your yarn
donations. They are always working on more and continue to need donations of yarn.
If you would like to donate yarn, please bring it to church and leave it in the “Hat
Project” bin in the narthex.

Thank you for always thinking about our students during
the holidays. You make their holidays brighter with your
generous gift. Every student that received your generous
donation was thankful and happy to have received and be

Words cannot fully express the gratitude we’re feeling  thought of. Wenatchee High School is beyond grateful for

for your steadfast support of YWCA NCW. The
delivery of holiday placemats have stopped everyone

your generous donation. May your new year be blessed
with happiness and good health. Best wishes to all.

who sees them in their tracks. And as they go through
the stack, their smile just grows. Thank you for your Donna Moser, Wenatchee High School Assistant Principal

support and including your whole congregation.
Thank you for teaching youth to care about their

Patty Muniz, Wenatchee High School Family Advocate

neighbors as Jesus did. Thank you for walking
together with us on a mission to eliminate racism and

cmpower women.

YWCA NCW

Thank you for all the gift cards, I really appreciate
everything and it means a lot to me. I am very thankful for
you and I just wanted to let you know that you are a great
person and extremely kind.

A Tenth Grade Student

A

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Mary DeMarce
Tony Fisher
Dorothy Thompson
David Bentsen
Jenna Bergeson
Barry Heminger
Lynn Heminger
Monte Vogt
Judy Johnson
Sara O'Daffer
Collin Paiva
Dee Griffith
Matt Tilger
Peggy Fenhaus

2/1
2/1
2/1
2/2
2/3
2/3
2/3
2/3
2/6
2/6
2/7
2/8
2/8
2/10

Kate Gregg 2/11 Dawn Aalgaard 2/21
Isaiah Banken 2/13 Pat Brown 2/21
Gabe Stefanides 2/13 Kathy Jo Evans 2/21
Emily Tilger 2/14 Shannon Salter 2/23
Ted Crum 2/16 Rose Applegate 2/24
Deborah Dormaier 2/16 Alan Olson 2/24
Alex Henning 2/16 Alora Martinez 2/25
Dorothy Dennis 2/17 Nancy Spurgeon 2/25
Sarah Kintner-Thorpe  2/18 Sarah Eisert 2/26
Trish Simmons 2/18 John Applegate 2/27
Cole Godfrey 2/19 Tom Gausman 2/27
Denise Miller 2/19 Debbie Lapo 2/27
Patty Christensen 2/20 Jen Pearson-Gale  2/27

Joe Trowbridge 2/20



Worship Assistants

Please note: All worship assistants listed below are for the 10:30 service.

4" Sunday after Epiphany
Sunday, 2/2

Worship 8:30 a.m.
Worship 10:30 a.m.

5™ Sunday after Epiphany
Sunday, 2/9

Worship 8:30 a.m.
Worship 10:30 a.m.

6™ Sunday after Epiphany
Sunday, 2/16

Worship 8:30 a.m.
Worship 10:30 a.m.

Transfiguration of
Our Lord
Sunday, 2/23

Worship 8:30 a.m.
Worship 10:30 a.m.

Micah 6:1-8
Psalm 15
1 Corinthians 1:18-31
Matthew 5:1-12

Scripture Readings
Isaiah 58:1-9a [9b-12]
Psalm 112:1-9 [10]

1 Corinthians 2:1-12 [13-16]
Matthew 5:13-20

Scripture Readings
Deuteronomy 30:15-20
Psalm 119:1-8
1 Corinthians 3:1-9
Matthew 5:21-37

Exodus 24:12-18
Psalm 2
2 Peter 1:16-21
Matthew 17:1-9

Acolytes Acolytes first Sunday of the | Acolytes first Sunday of the | Acolytes first Sunday of the
month only. month only. month only.
Altar Guild Altar Guild Altar Guild Altar Guild
Peggy Fenhaus JuLee Fiebelkorn Kathy Gavin Denise Miller

Communion Assistants

Communion Assistants

Communion Assistants

Communion Assistants

Chad & Della Dulac Nancy Boersma Susan Hendrickson Kate Gregg
Kate Gregg Sophie Fiebelkorn Beth Smallbeck Karen Zanol
Karen Zanol

Lector Lector Lector Lector
Riva Morgan Dee Ann Gregg Kate Gregg Ernie Bentsen

Sound Technician
Mackenzie Brown

Sound Technician
Monte Olson

Sound Technician
Kent Heminger

Sound Technician
Lynn Heminger

Ushers Ushers Ushers Ushers
Paula & Molly Salter Wolf Mueller Dave & Sue Coe Wolf Mueller &
Rich Smallbeck

Flowers Flowers Flowers Flowers




Calling for Palm Branches!

Ash Wednesday is February 26 this
year, with services at noon and 6:30
p.m. If you have branches at your home
from Palm Sunday 2019, we are now
accepting them at Grace to help create

stock - BO0TE026

ters

6"-12"" Grade Winter Retreat

As an alternative to Youth Quake we will be traveling to
Leavenworth for a winter retreat. Rachel Kurtz will be
joining us for the weekend. Learning, food, snow fun,
games, yoga and music will all be a part of the weekend.

Space is limited, please sign up asap.

% the ashes for this year’s services. A
receptacle is in the narthex for your

Cost is §75.00 includ Is housi d
convenience. Our 3rd - 5th grade youth group helps make ostis § per person (includes meals housing an

the ashes and learn about the day, so our due date to transportation % N7 N

. . " g ol " g “odl. <Y ¢

receive branches is Tuesday, February 25. Thank you! February 21-23 % 7;4‘“\, 7;:\‘7
Contact Beth

youthandfamily@glcwen.org for more information or to

sign up.

Council Corner

1. Grace semi-annual meeting was January 26 following the second worship service in the Fellowship Hall (see
highlights below).

2. Pastor submitted a timeline of expenses for his upcoming Sabbatical for the Council to review.

3. We welcomed new council members Cathy Sweeney, Riva Morgan and Ann Bartlett.

4. Reviewed Fox Trust update and the sale of the condo has closed effective January 21, 20120

A few highlights from our January 26, 2020 Congregation Meeting

Treasurer Gwen Sparks reported that we finished 2019 with expenses of approximately $6,000 over income which we
were able to absorb using offerings from past years.

Fox Trust update: Brokerage account is valued at approx. $2.5 Million. Approx. $1.5 Million will remain in the
brokerage account at UBS, transferred to our name, and $1 Million will be held in in our name at the ELCA Mission
Investment Fund. The condominium sold recently, and proceeds will be received at the brokerage account. The East
Wenatchee property has not been sold; we would like to see if Habitat for Humanity would like to make an offer or
another possible arrangement.

Special project dollars from previous years’ offerings were designated, totaling $40,000.

The budget for 2020 was adopted.

A first-fruits tithe was approved by the congregation of the Fox Trust gift: 4% of income to be given locally through
our Social Concerns team, 3% of income to be gifted to the Northwest Intermountain Synod, 3% of income to be

gifted to the ELCA churchwide.

Two projects for facility improvement were given the green light: improving lighting for sanctuary and improving
audio for sanctuary.

This is an exciting year ahead of us! Thanks be to God for the prayerful support of the whole congregation.

' Sunday 1/5 Attendance ..........ccccceeuveerneennee. 68 & 92

Sunday 1/19 Attendance............ccccvveeuvennnee. 55 & 86
Weekly Offering .......ccceeveveeeeieeenveeennenn. $12,545.00 Weekly Offering ......cccceeevveeecieeeniieccieenne, $6,373.00
Sunday 1/12 Attendance ...........cccccvveeuneennee 50 & 120 Sunday 1/26 Attendance............ccccveeeunennne. 52 & 123
Weekly Offering ........ccccoeeeveeveiieciieiennnnn, $4,623.75 Weekly Offering ........ccccooeevevveereeeeenenne. $10,976.52
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Women’s
Fellowship
"Circles" are groups of women Miriam Circle meets Tuesday, February 18, at 7:00 p.m. at
that meet monthly for Bible Nancy O’Donnell’s home (782-3083).

study and mutual support.

YOU are invited to attend.
Please contact the church office
or the monthly host (listed at
right) if you would like more
information.

Anna Circle will meet on Tuesday, February 11, at 10:00 a.m. at
the church.

Prayer Partners

Please contact Colleen Smith
with any prayer requests, either
by phone at
679-1742 or by email at
glcprayerpartners@gmail.com.
We welcome all prayer

requests.

This month’s Prayer Shawl meeting will meet at the
church at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, February 27.

2020 TEAM & COMMITTEE LEADERS 2020 CHURCH COUNCIL

Arts: Phil Gregg President: Chad DuLac
Building & Grounds:  Open Vice President: Cathy Sweeney
Endowment: Karen Zanol Treasurer: Gwen Sparks
Faith Enrichment: Jody Marquardt Secretary: Jody Marquardt
Fellowship: Shirley Leslie Members-at-Large: Riva Morgan
Intern: Trish Simmons Monte Olson
Andy Sheets Ann Bartlett

Pastoral Support: Micah Florea Andy Sheets
Staff Support: Ernie Bentsen

Social Concerns: Kay Fisher

Worship: Denise Miller

Youth: Open




Around the Werld

A vespers service written by Marty Haugen

Grace Lutheran Church
1408 Washington St. — Wenatchee

Wednesday, February 5% at 5:15
(followed by “Around the World” potluck)

Holden Village




February 2020

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
Sunday Morning Schedule 1 7:00 p.m.
Wenatchee Big
. Band
Worship: 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.
Faith Formation: 9:30 a.m.
**See above for |3 10:00 a.m. 4 10:30 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 7:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 8
Sunday Morning Packing Alzheimer’s Lectionary Study 1st Prayer Quilters
Schedule Friendship Support Group 5:15 p.m 2:00
: :15 p.m.. :00 p.m.
5:30 p.m. Meeting 2:30 p.m. Holden Evening SAIL Class
Chancel Schola 7:00 p.m. SAIL Instructor Prayer
8:00 p.m Appleaires Meeting 530
U pm. . :30 p.m.
Compline Choir 6:30 p.m. Global Potluck
9:00 p.m. Social Concerns
Compline Team gl e
p Bells of Grace
6:30 p.m.
Grace Readers
7:30 p.m.
Voices of Grace
**See above for 6:30 p.m. 10:00 a.m. 9:30 a.m. 7:00 a.m. .
9 sunday Morning | 10 "recar” | 11 amacine |12 o |13 Wpage |14 %g0em 115
Schedule 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. 11:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m. 6:30 p.m.
4:00 p.m. Appleaires Youth Team Lectionary Study SAIL Class Bingo
Recital 7:00 p.m. 3:45 p.m.
5:30 p.m. Suicide Loss 3rd - Sth grade Youth
Chancel Schola Support Group 5:30 p.m
M,d6d=13ﬂspilm- L& T@G Meal Lifetouch
iddle Schoo :
¢ > 6:15 p.m. Directory
Senior High Youth Bells of Grace Photos
Feb. 12 & 13
6:30 p.m. . .
Grace Readers 1:00 - 8:00 p.m.
7:30 p.m.
Voices of Grace
167 *See abovefor | 177 Newsletter |18 10:30am. |19 11:00 a.m. 20 7:00 a.m. 21 9:00am. |22
Sunday Morning Deadli Alzheimer’s Lectionary Study 1st Prayer Quilters
eadline y
Schedule Support Group 5:30 p.m. 1:00 p.m
*¥No Youth Z’O(; p.m. 6:30 p.m. T@G Meal Staff Support
Faith ppieaires Recital 6:15 p.m. 2:00 p.m.
Formation** c 7:00 p.m. . 7:00 p.m. Bells of Grace SAIL Class
. ompassionate Miriam Circle .
Ch5.30 p.m. Friends 6:30 p.m.
ancel Schola Grace Readers
8:00 p.m. ,7:30 p.m.
Compline Choir Voices of Grace )
9:00 p.m Youth Winter Retreat
Compline 2/21-2/23
**See above for |9/ 9:00 am.- |95 9:00 am. - 26 Ash Wednesday |27 7.00 a.m. 28 900 a.m. 29
Sunday Morning 5:00 p.m. 5:00 p.m. 12:00 p.m Ist Prayer Quilters
Schedule Piano Adj. Piano Adj. Ash We dl"l'e sday
€ 9:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. -
300 Z .0({ p-m. 6(.:00 pnll Worship 5:00 p.m. 5:00 p.m.
20 p.m. ppleaires ounct 3;45 p.m. Piano Adj. Piano Adj.
Recital rd_ zth
530 3%-5%gr. Youth 10:00 a.m. 6:00 p.m.
ChaﬁcelpS.::llll'ola 6:30 p.m. Prayer Shawl Recital
6:30 Ash Wednesday 2:00 p.m
:30 p.m. Worship AT Clas
Middle School & 7:30 SAIL Class Affirmation of Baptism Retreat
Senior High Youth Voices ol;"gr'ace 2/28 - 3/1
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GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF

Pastor James Aalgaard Pastor
pastor@glcwen.org

Beth Smallbeck Minister of Youth & Family
youthandfamily@glcwen.org

Jameson Varpness Director of Music Ministries
music@glcwen.org

Jenna Bergeson Intern
intern@glcwen.org

Judy Olson Organist
olsonjm@nwi.net

Rich Smallbeck Facilities Maintenance Manager
rsmallbeck63@gmail.com

Jen Gale Office Administrator
office@glcwen.org

Roxanne Reindl Finance Manager

finance@glcwen.org

FAITH FORMATION
Sundays at 9:30 a.m.

SUNDAY WORSHIP
8:30 a.m.
10:30 a.m.

COMPLINE
1st and 3rd Sundays, 9:00 p.m.

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS
Tuesday- Thursday
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Friday
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

PHONE: (509) 663-2189

WEBSITE
www.glcwen.org




